
         Blakelaw and North Fenham Community Council
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The Community Room

Moorland House, Moulton Place 


Blakelaw, Newcastle upon Tyne 


NE5 3RY
Tel:  07588154441
E-mail: bnfcc@outlook.com
         


     Chairperson of Council: John Wears 



      Clerk to the Council: Helen Richardson
MINUTES OF THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING

DATE HELD: Thursday 14 January 2021 
TIME:   6.00 pm via Zoom  
Present: 
Councillors: Cllrs John Wears(JW - Chair), Lorraine Birkett(LB), Jimmy Gill(JG), Marilyn Irving(MI), Violet Rooke(VR) and Irene Teasdale(IT)
In Attendance:
Helen Richardson(HR) – Clerk to the Community Council (minutes)
Heather Miller – Engie 

Juna Sathian – Resident

Lee Stott – Resident

Linda Hobson – Newcastle City Councillor 

This meeting of Blakelaw and North Fenham Community Council was held via Zoom due to the ongoing Coronavirus(COVID19) pandemic.  Advice and guidance has been issued from the National Association of Local Councils(NALC) following changes regarding the holding of meetings electronically.

01/21.  Apologies for Absence 
Apologies for absence were received from Community Councillor Ann Keenan.
02/21.  Co-Option of Community Councillors 

The Chair updated the meeting with regards to the Community Council vacancies and confirmed that the Council were progressing a number of conversations with those interested however in the meantime following conversations with Lee Stott and Juna Sathian it was agreed that they would be welcomed as Community Councillors.
The meeting agreed and welcomed both Lee and Juna to the Community Council.
03/21. Declaration of Interests
· Marilyn Irving – 165 Estate TARA and Fostering under Newcastle 

· Irene Teasdale – 165 Estate TARA and Mrs T’s Café 
· Violet Rooke – Governor at Thomas Walling Primary School and NEAS
· Juna Sathian – Labour Party Member and Branch Chair 
04/21. Engie Update 

Heather Miller from Engie updated the Community Council regarding progress of the Roundhill Avenue site.  She confirmed that updates would be getting shorter as the site was coming to end.  The completion date of the end of March 2021 was still in their sight.
Phase 1 was 90% completed, with phase 2 completing shortly after with 16 properties being handed over.  Phase 3 which was at the bottom of Rothay Place would be complete by the end of February leaving the only the external works to be undertaken ie roads, paths etc

There were currently 30 operatives on site which meant additional cars but due to COVID19 restrictions there was little that could be done however everyone had been reminded of the requirements to park courteously.
An attenuation tank was to be delivered to manage any overflowing water from the site and a delivery of the pipes associated to the tank would also arrive.
The site had started to focus on the communal areas and were expecting a delivery of top soil.

The site cabins were due to be removed in the coming weeks with the operatives moving in to 2 of the empty properties so they had welfare facilities.

HM then took the meeting through what they call a Delap survey which shows the before and after for all aspects of the site.  This helps ensure that any damage that has been caused during the build can be repaired.  All repairs are undertaken once all heavy vehicles are off the site and all repairs are signed off by Newcastle City Council.

In relation to complaints, HM confirmed that they hadn’t received any recently but that any received would be dealt with quickly.

JG commented that he had been passing the site on a number of occasions and felt that the parking had been undertaken considerately.  However, it had been witnessed congestion at home and no social distancing was being maintained.  HM confirmed that the operatives were regularly reminded but she would mention this to the Operations Manager and ask that a reminder was given.
05/21. Police Update 

Unfortunately, Michael our Community PCSO is unable to attend these meetings as the Police ICT does not support Zoom.

There was no particular feedback for Michael and everyone was encouraged to continue reporting incidents.  JS confirmed that after a number of incidents being reported of people trying car doors this seemed to settle down.  Although little was a significant problem.
06/21. Blakelaw Ward Councillors Update

City Councillor Linda Hobson passed on apologies from City Councillor Oskar Avery, unfortunately the Community council meeting clashes with Health Scrutiny.

LH confirmed that the City Council were still going through consultation in relation to the budget.  The City were currently dealing with the COVID pandemic.  The vaccination roll out was being organised by health colleagues ie those that ran hospitals and GP surgeries.  

LH confirmed that 300,000 people across the region had been vaccinated.  Care homes had been given assurances that care workers were at the front of the queue to receive their vaccines.  There a discussion around how people made appointments for their vaccine and some of the issues that people had faced in attempting to use the online system with little success.  It was accepted that there had been a number of initial issues but all seemed to be working now, people were advised to just keep trying.
LH confirmed during this time Ward Councillors work loads had mainly included welfare, housing and employment issues.  They had received a few applications for grant which had been granted, one of these had been to Children North East for help to support their Breakfast Club.

The red hut development site would be starting soon and it was confirmed that  Tolent was the contractor for this as well as the Cowgate Leisure site  The BT site was being undertaken by a private contractor.
LH asked if the Community Council had received the amended Blakelaw Park plans, the Clerk confirmed that she hadn’t however these often went to the SPAM folder and she would check.  LH confirmed that she would send them in any event just in case.

Discussion were taking place with Newcastle City Council regarding low traffic neighbourhoods but these had not been implemented.

In relation to May’s elections, it appeared that they were likely to go ahead with careful planning but residents were being encouraged to vote via a postal vote.
07/21. Minutes of the Previous Meeting/Matters Arising 

The minutes of the meeting held on the 12 November 2020 were agreed as a correct record of the meeting.

A discussion took place with regards to the land on Springfield Road previously reported as a fly tipping area.  Community Councillors confirmed that they would walk/drive past to see whether any improvements had been made.
In relation to a query around whether all sub groups had met, it was confirmed that they had.

08/21. Grant Applications 

There were no applications for grant funding although the Clerk confirmed she had sent forms to organisations.
09/21. Chairs Report 
The Chair had not prepared an official report for this meeting but he updated the meeting on a range of contact the Community Council had received from residents regarding a range of issues.

Planning applications had been shared as they had been received however these were continuing to be delivered in to the SPAM folder.
10/21. Sub-Groups
Communications Group – An update was given in relation to the flyer that was due to distributed detailing useful contact information around support for residents covering a range of issues.  It was hoped that this would be delivered in the coming week.
Environmental Group – Various projects were discussed including flower planters with plaques and the low traffic neighbourhoods scheme.
Employment Group – This group had met.

It was confirmed that dates were being looked at with regards to meetings being held from 1st April 2021.  Once prepared these dates would be circulated.
11/21. Financial Matters 

Bank reconciliation:

As per transactions relating to 13 November 2020 – 14 January 2021

Per Bank:

Account 1






  
 £500.00

Account 2






  
 £35,115.87







Total

  
£35,615.87

Less: Payments;
Helen Richardson – December 2020 Salary 


£909.12

HMRC – December 2020





£352.46

Curry’s – December 2020





£5.00

NPS – Newsletter (Christmas Newsletter/Calendar)

£1142.40

ROAM - Distribution
(as above)




£600.00

PKF Littlejohn (Auditor)

 



£240.00

Prepay Tech 







£2000.00

Helen Richardson - January 2021 Salary 


£909.32


HMRC – January 2021





£352.26

Curry’s – January 2021 





£5.00









Total
£6515.56

Income 

Interest

 





£0.92
Closing balance as at 14 January 2021 (account 2)

£28,601.23

Closing balance as at 14 January 2021 (account 1)
 
£500.00

Members agreed the above payments
Budget/Precept 

A budget had been prepared for the 2021 – 2022 financial year and it was recommended following discussions that the precept would not be increased from the previous year however it was agreed that the budget would need regular reviewing given the current pandemic restrictions and funding for a number of the projects that had been planned for this year had had the funding reallocated to support welfare and additional newsletters.  It was agreed therefore the budget request for next year would be £31k.  The Clerk would contact Newcastle City Council and confirm the amount with a review being diaried for 3 months time.
12/21. Any Other Other Business 

JS raised concerns regarding the current condition of the local shopping area.  Concerns had been raised as to the current condition and JS thought if they looked nicer there would be less ASB in the area. LS agreed as there was a particular problem with youths congregating around there causing problems.
There was a general discussion regarding what possibly could be done but generally it was felt that the units were what the were and given City Council reductions in spend it was unlikely that they refurbish the shops as they were fit for purpose.
13/21. Date and time of the next meeting 

The date and time of the next meeting is 11 February 2021 at 6pm via Zoom.
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